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Aninvestigation by the L ondon Assembly Housing Committee uncovered that some rogue providers are
disregarding their safeguarding responsibilities and, in some cases, actively targeting vulnerable Londoners and
placing them in unsuitable, dangerous housing.

These rogue providers charge astronomical rents to the local council. London boroughs have spent at least £107
million on exempt accommodation in the last year alone.

The Housing Committee has published its report Unsafe and unregulated: London's rogue supported housing
providers, with 19 recommendations to the Mayor and Greater London Authority (GLA) on how to tackle
problems with exempt accommodation in London.

Poor quality housing and alack of support and safeguarding mean that some residents are living in unsafe
conditions, in the worst cases resulting in serious harm, with rogue providers entering the market to exploit the
housing benefit system and charge extortionate rents.

Some exempt accommodation providers are charging £500 to £700 a week but boroughs currently have no way
of knowing if the care or housing provided is of good quality or value for money.

Key findings include:

e Instances of poor-quality and unsafe exempt accommodation, including evidence of two homicidesin non-
commissioned exempt accommodation.

e Datafrom 22 London boroughs suggests around 17,100 households living in exempt accommodation, with
this number increasing.



e £107 million spent by 16 L ondon boroughs on exempt accommodation in the last year alone.
¢ A high level of demand for supported housing, with which current delivery is not keeping up.

The London Assembly supports the Supported Housing (Regulatory Oversight) Bill brought forward by Bob
Blackman MP and believes that regulation is needed to give local authorities more powers to challenge poor
guality providers.

Recommendations in the report include:

e The GLA should immediately start work with boroughs, providers, and the Mayor’ s Office for Policing
and Crime to better understand and start to tackle quality issues in exempt accommodation in London.

e The GLA should broaden use of its ‘report arogue landlord’ and ‘rogue landlord checker’ tool by
allowing reporting and checking of exempt accommodation landlords.

e The Mayor should bring together Bob Blackman MP and other London stakeholders to discuss the impact
of new regulation on London.

e The Mayor should write to the Secretary of State to highlight that new regulation must come with
sufficient new funding, so as not to add an unmanageabl e burden to London boroughs.
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https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2023-03/Housing%20Committee_Unsafe%20and%20Unregulated.pdf

